BOARD DECISIONS MADE BETWEEN 7-10 and 9-18, 2017 MEETINGS.

August 12: Lawrence Pang reimbursement for Long Beach hotel expenses

On 8/26, Grant moved that BRCC accept donations received on Lawrence's behalf and write thank you letters accordingly.  
Mary Ann seconded the motion. The motion passed with Jenny, Mike, Rodger, Paul. Mary Ann, Barbara, and Grant voting "Aye." Paul voted after the fact so it was unanimous. 

On Sept 2, Mary Ann moved that BRCC make up the difference between donations received and the total ($1000) amount for which Lawrence needed reimbursement for overage on hotel costs for the Rough Riders at the Long Beach Dragon Boat Festival.
Barbara seconded the motion. Rodger, Barbara, Grant, Mike, Jenny and Mary Ann all voted in favor. While Mary and Paul can still vote, the motion has passed.

BRCC doesn’t need to contribute anything, as donations were received that covered the total amount.

Actions:
Linda sent a list of those donors who wanted tax receipts and Barbara wrote letters acknowledging the tax-deductible contributions. 

August 29: Columbia/Mountain Hardwear
Linda Lee initiated a discussion about our arrangement with Columbia/Mountain Hardwear regarding access to shopping at their employee store. As it turns out, there is a new program in place (Cause Marketing), which stipulates that BRCC members can shop at the employees store only during a 3-week trial run period, which we choose. If we generate sales of $2500, we are then eligible for a maximum of 3 promotion periods each year, during which Columbia/Mountain Hardwear would rebate 10% or a minimum of $250 to BRCC. Barbara agreed to spearhead this effort, with help from Linda Lee.

Mary Ann moved that BRCC apply to utilize the Mountain Hardware (Columbia) sales program as a fundraiser. Mary seconded the motion. Barbara, Mary, Grant, Jenny and Mary Ann voted in favor but I have no record of whether others voted. The motion has passed.
MINUTES OF THE BRCC BOARD MEETING

9-18-2017

Meeting was called to order at the BYC at 7:19 p.m. 

Board members present:

Mary Ann Rettig-Zucchi, BRCC President
Paul Kamen, BRCC Vice President

Grant Bennett,  BRCC Treasurer

Rodger Garfinkle, BRCC Competition Director

Jenny So, BRCC Membership

Mary McDonald, BRCC Outreach

Mike Graham, BRCC Fleet Captain

Barbara Nishi, BRCC Secretary
APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Barbara
The following revision was made in Mary’s report in the minutes from the 7-10-2017 meeting:

“Mary changed the hours of the event to end at 4:30 so we can accommodate all of the guests in line by 5 pm, rather than close the line a half hour before the end of the event.”
Roger moved to approve the revised minutes from the 7/10 meeting. Grant seconded the motion, Paul abstained and everyone else voted in favor.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT – Jenny

Members count:

DM: 166  

Cal: 36 (as of June, will have new members later)

Rough Riders: 43 (not updated yet)

Total: 245

New members since last board meeting:

In June: Damian Fleming, Michael Palpallatoc

In July: Jeanne Nakagaki, James Nho, Nora Hirose (unpaid), Lisa Floey (unpaid)

In August:  Rosaline Soneda, A May Kamdarian, Alex M (unpaid), Jeff Kasmar (unpaid), Sharon Fleming. Cathie Wong, Slan Soneda

In September: Astrid Jacob, Lynne Cardoza

4 of them have not paid their membership yet.  Please let me know if they come to practice and remind them to pay if you meet them.  They might just filled out the forms at that time because they came more than twice and decided not to come back again later.

OUTREACH REPORT – Mary

Events: Saturday 9/16 — Soar for Youth, Tuesday 9/19 — Tyler’s Mystery Tours

Brown Forman donated $400 for their event

Cal team: Needs to be more organized in scheduling boats both for tryouts and for a regular practice time.

Mary will add Mike to the boat schedule calendar

Paul suggested a signout sheet for boats

Sandy Oliver’s Team USA potluck to be held at the Yacht Club Oct. 12 at 6:30

FLEET CAPTAIN – Mike

The boat cleaning is going well.

Mike wondered if we need another oar since the extra one is not repairable. It was decided that an extra oar is not a pressing need. Paul said he will look into the cost of a carbon fiber oar.

COMPETITION DIRECTOR – Rodger

The next race is at Lake Merritt and 93 people are signed up

83 are going to regionals in San Diego

SAFETY — Paul

There is one new Cal steersperson who has passed tests but still needs to be checked out officially.
Paul sees a need for a board position for docks/lockers/fenders/lines etc.

He will email cost of his proposed safety equipment.
TREASURER’S REPORT – Grant

Cash Position Year to Date September 18, 2017
Beginning Balance January 1, 2017

26,051.71
Income Items


Membership

9079.50

Youth Team Deposits
9269.00


Donations
2158.10
20,506.60
Sub-Total

46,558.31
Expense Items


Insurance Expense
2651.00


Race Subsidy
2000.00


Youth Team Disbursements
16,708.77


Maintenance and Equipment
648.35


Birthday Expense
773.11


Administrative Expenses
1,151.54


Outreach Expenses
115.63


PBDA Dues
300.00
24,348.40
Checking Account Balance September 18, 2017

22,209.91
Net Assets September 18, 2017

BRCC Funds
18,172.85


Youth Team Funds
4,037.06

Business Market Rate Savings – Wells
606.57


Money Market 9/18/17
2,503.87

Apple Shares 9/18/17
57,830.82
Total Fund Balances

83,151.17

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Encourage casual conversations over next two racing weekends with BRCC members regarding potentially serving on the Board

Lawrence said he would think about a possible Rough Rider representative for the Board. No one has been suggested yet.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS

Ongoing care of Champion boat. 

Mike said that he would send out a notice about wiping down the wooden parts of the Champion boat after practices. He will make sure there are towels available.

Paul wants someone in charge of the small fleet to serve on the Board.

Mike said he will talk to Katherine about the small fleet.

Simplifying membership dues collection

Jenny suggested that membership dues be collected July 1 for everyone instead of all year long. New memberships would be prorated. Jenny will fill in the details.

Paul moved in favor of annual billing, Mary Ann seconded and all voted in favor.

Birthday celebration budgets

Grant moved that we set a monthly budget of $85 for birthday expenses. Mary Ann seconded the motion, Paul abstained and everyone else voted in favor. The motion passed. Jenny will let Joann know that a budget has been set.

M Dock Situation

Mary Ann will set up appointments with Denise Brown (who is filling in for Ali Endress during her leave) and with the new Harbor Master, Steven Bogner, to reopen the discussion.

Amazon Smile fundraising

Jenny suggested that BRCC register with Amazon Smile to receive donations from purchases. Grant will find out more. Mary Ann moved in favor, Mary seconded, and all approved.

Paul moved to adjourn and Rodger seconded.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25.

